ARCHBALD BOROUGH

Subdivision and Land Development Ordinance (SALDO) Public Hearing

Wednesday, May 15th, 2024

400 Church Street Archbald, Pa 18403

The meeting was called to order by President Dave Moran at 6:30 P.M. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. He then handed the meeting over to Solicitor Jay O'Connor

Solicitor Jay O'Connor stated per Pennsylvania Municipality Planning Code, before the SALDO can be advertised to be adopted, a public hearing has to be held to hear public comment. The meeting was duly advertised for two weeks in the Scranton Times: April 30, 2024 and May 7th 2024. The ordinance has been available for public inspection at the Archbald Borough 400 Church Street, Archbald for two weeks. URDC was hired as a consultant for the SALDO Ordinance, Comprehensive Planning and Zoning Ordinance. Solicitor Jay O'Connor stated that he himself, Council, Zoning, Engineering, and Borough Manager had the opportunity to review the drafted ordinance. Solicitor Jay O'Connor asked if there was any member of the public who would like to speak on the hearing. Solicitor spoke let the record show no one from the public has any input. Solicitor spoke asked if any member of council had any input. No one spoke, Solicitor O'Connor spoke let the record show no one from council had any input. Solicitor Jay O'Connor concluded the hearing.

Adjourned at 6:34 P.M.

ATTEST:

Mary Loff, Borough Secretary

ARCHBALD BOROUGH:

Dave Moran, President of Council